
LeO ChiaPPeTTa – CLass OF 1956
Leo worked hard to put himself through college, taking classes at UW-Kenosha Extension before going on to
graduate from UW-LaCrosse (1964) with a B.S. degree in Elementary Education. His career with Racine Unified
School District spanned more than 35 years, during which he taught elementary, junior high and high school
and coached junior high Gymnastics and high school Tennis.  Leo received his M.A. at Cardinal Stritch College
(1972) with a major in Reading Supervision and a minor in Psychology.  In 1992, he received certification as
a Director of Instruction at UW-Milwaukee.  He served many years as Supervisor of Curriculum and Instruction
for RUSD’s social studies program.  Leo has given many reading workshops throughout Wisconsin, has published
articles in two Wisconsin educational magazines and has taught college courses at Carthage College and UW-
Parkside.  After retiring from RUSD in 2000, Leo served as a substitute principal for several years.  From
2004-2012, he worked at Carthage College as a Supervisor for Student Teachers.
Leo has served several terms on the Kenosha Public Museum (KPM) Board of Trustees, serving as president

from 2008-2010, and presently is on the Foundation Board of KPM.  He is past vice president of the Bradford Alumni Association. He has
been recognized for his leadership and contributions to Phi Delta Kappa International and the Italian Business and Professional Association.

sTaTe seNaTOr rOBerT W. WirCh - CLass OF 1961 
Bob Wirch received his B.A. degree in History from UW-Parkside in 1970.  Bob spent his early years working
at American Brass in Kenosha.  He also worked as a liaison to Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA) programs
and served in the Army Reserve from 1965-1971.  He was elected to serve on the Kenosha County Board (1986-
1994), as a member of the State Assembly (1992-1996) and currently in the State Senate (1996-present).
Senator Wirch has served as a member of the Joint Committee on Finance, responsible for working on the State
of Wisconsin biannual budget.  He authored and passed key legislation to protect U.S. jobs, to save taxpayers
billions of dollars, and to ensure senior citizens have affordable prescription drugs. 
Bob is an RSVP Volunteer, former volunteer at the Shalom Center and current donor to support the programs
provided by the Shalom Center.  He holds membership in many local service organizations and is a former
member of the Board of Directors for the Kenosha Boys and Girls Club.
Senator Wirch has received the NEA Friend of Education Award and has been named Legislator of the Year by

the Professional Fire Fighters and the Wisconsin Council of the Blind.  He has also been recognized as Wisconsin Wildlife Conservation
Legislator and has received the Bridges Community Center/NAMI Kenosha County David Wagner Mental Health Advocacy Award.
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Naheed Qureshi – CLass OF 1990
Naheed Qureshi received her B.A. in Political Science from the University of Wisconsin-Madison and her J.D.
from Georgetown University Law Center.  Naheed spent several years working for the federal government and
served as Attorney Advisor to Immigration Judge Ellen K. Thomas. She also gained experience in local
government at the City of Los Angeles Department of Neighborhood Empowerment.  After 9/11 she was recruited
to join the U.S. Department of Justice Civil Rights Division to help shape the Initiative to Combat Post-9/11
Discrimination. She then worked for the  U.S. Department of Homeland Security, where she continued her efforts
to build bridges between the federal government and ethnic and immigrant communities on a national scale.
Ms. Qureshi worked for the Washington Legislative Office of the American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU).   In
her role as a National Field Organizer, Ms. Qureshi advanced policy issues and educated stakeholders about
critical infringements on American civil liberties and freedoms.
Currently Naheed Qureshi serves as deputy director at Muslim Advocates.  Ms. Qureshi was a founding board

member of Muslim Advocates and served for four years as the chair of the fundraising committee.  She brings to the organization a deep
expertise in public policy with a focus on civil rights issues. 
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President’s Corner
by Randy Vaccaro ’73

We can now say we survived the winter of 2014… plenty of snow and cold weather
for those who enjoy such conditions, and for those who do not, hopefully you found
many enjoyable indoor activities to occupy your time.

Thanks to all of you who recently joined the Alumni Association.  And for those who
are thinking about joining, just a reminder there is only one Kenosha Bradford High
School Alumni Association.  Our website is www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com.  (We
may also be reached at Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha,
WI 53141.)  We hope you are enjoying the color photographs we are able to include
in the electronic version of our Newsletter…we’ve received many positive comments
on this enhancement.

We are happy to announce the sale of ALUMNI STRONG! T-Shirts, a fundraiser in
support of and promoting the Alumni Association. We want to thank Jockey
International for its generous donation in support of this endeavor.  Please see the
order form for on page 6 -- we hope you'll be proud to wear one!

As always, the Alumni Association’s main purpose is to:  honor a number of
Distinguished Alumni; to administer and award scholarships to deserving seniors;
and help classes with reunions.

As a member, there are many ways you can help the Alumni Association grow:
contributions or bequests, SPY donations and encouraging your fellow graduates to
become members of the Association.

Good health and happiness to all... Go Red Devils!

Already missing the classmates you saw
at your recent class reunion?

Why not call to let them know you're thinking about them and

suggest getting together a group to attend the 2014 Alumni Banquet

on Saturday, June 21 at 5 p.m. at the Parkway Chateau.

We'd love to see more Alumni turn out for this annual event!

Please make your reservation now using the form on page 6.

NEWSLETTER
DEADLINES

All articles to be included in the
Newsletter need to reach us by

March 15 for the Spring issue, and
September 15 for the Fall issue.

All Reunion Committees are
encouraged to send a photo or two

along with a summary of their
reunion activities, including any

reunion announcements to:
Kenosha Bradford

Alumni Association
P.O. Box 56

Kenosha, WI
53141

Old Bradford
High School

ClaSS
ReuNiON
TOuRS
Andy Moore, Reuther Facilities Manager,
tells us that building tours are still
possible.  If your Class Reunion plans
would be made complete by a visit to the
school so many of us Alumni fondly recall
as Kenosha High School or Mary D.
Bradford High School, please contact
Andy at 262/359-6136 (or via email:
amoore@kusd.edu) to make arrange-
ments.  Celebrating our memories of
those high school years keeps us young 
at heart!
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ClaSS ReuNiON uPDaTeS
1941 73rd reunion

Betty Bruno or Elmer Schmidt 262-654-4525
Sunday, June 29, 2014 (RSVP no later than June 21st)
Baker Street Restaurant & Pub (6028 Green Bay Rd.)
11:00 a.m. Annual Class Brunch                  

1944  70th  reunion
Saturday, June 14, 2014
Casa Capri, 2129 Birch Road
Noon Social Hour
1:00 p.m. Sit Down Luncheon
Nellie (Aceto) Williams

1947  67th reunion
Wednesday, September 10, 2014 
Annual Noon Luncheon
Baker Street Restaurant & Pub (6028 Green Bay Rd.)
Mary Jane Lippert 262-942-4131

1949  65th reunion
Date & Place TBD
Gina Martino Missurelli 262-658-8878

1954 60th reunion
Friday, August 29, 2014 Ice Breaker,
- Swedish American Club (7002 30th Ave)
Saturday, August 30, 2014 Casa Capri
- Casual Gathering; Conversation & Pizza
Pay at the Door.
Julie Harbert 262-654-7102
Shirley Hallers Schwartz 262-654-3888
Ronnie Ruble 608-718-1299

1959 55th reunion
Saturday, October 11, 2014 Parkway Chateau
Rita Bisciglia 262-948-1668

1964 50th reunion
Friday, September 19, 2014 Ice Breaker, Casa Capri
Saturday, September 20, 2014 Parkway Chateau
Jane Hess 262-694-2083
Alumni Liaison: Pat Laudonio Gensicke 262-657-5844

Be aware that www.alumniclass.com/bradfordhigh has NO affiliation with our Kenosha Mary D. Bradford High 
School. Anyone who signed up at this bogus site needs to know that this business is based in Spokane, Washington,
and has nothing to do with Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association or our Kenosha community. They are making
a profit off of our school name. Do not give your money to this website or buy any t-shirts from them.
Join an organization that is community-based and supports our Kenosha Mary D. Bradford High School: 
www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com or class websites listed on page 5.

Scam Alert The aLumNi has reCeived iNFOrmaTiON OF a WeBsiTe ThaT is NOT assOCiaTed WiTh
Our KeNOsha BrAdFOrd high sChOOL. PLease dO NOT use This WeBsiTe.

1969 45th reunion
Looking for classmates to organize a casual Reunion.
www.bradford69.com
Alumni Liaison: Joyce Kopacz Sorensen 262-945-3806

1974 40th reunion
Saturday, September 20, 2014 - Breakwater (Yacht Club)
Debbie Salituro Capozza, Debsden@sbcglobal.net

1979 35th reunion
Date & Place TBD
Denise Salituro Villalobos 262-945-7755
Alumni Liaison: Dulcie Dissmore Schoff 262-551-8854

1984  30th reunion
Saturday, October 4, 2014
Peggy Brunet Lemay 262-652-3908
Go to: www.bradford84.com
Alumni Liaison: Dulcie Dissmore Schoff 262-551-8854

1989  25th reunion
For updated reunion information: www.bradford89.com
Las Vegas - Luxor, August 7-10, 2014
Alumni Liaison: Joyce Kopacz Sorensen 262-945-3806

1999  15th reunion
Christina Puntillo 920-475-8522
To be determined if they are having a reunion.

The Bradford Alumni 
Association is looking for 
committee members from 
the following classes to 
organize their Reunion 
gatherings.  Please contact 
Pat Laudonio Gensicke, 
Alumni Liaison at 262-657-5844 

1994  (20th) 2004  (10th) 2009  (5th)



alumni association Donations
The Alumni Association thanks all donors to the Operating , 
Distinguished Alumni Awards and Scholarship Funds. 
Your generosity makes it possible for the Association to
perpetuate the memories – old and new - for all Bradford
Alumni, and to award scholarships to deserving
Bradford High School Seniors. 

Newsletter Operations Donors
’36 Milton C. Detert

’38 Albert F. Molinaro
’43 Barbara Parker Camponeshchi

‘45 John Coates
’47 Evelyn Giacomin Sharvin

’47 Lorraine Bokdanske Trottier
’48 Alan B. Becker

’48 Beverlee Goirtz Guerrucci
’49 Richard G. & ’44 Felicia Aceto Arnold

’50 Dino & ’55 Janice Serpe Paielli
’51 Irene Schneider Shafer

’52 Shirley J.M. Schulkowsky Krause
’53 Carol Newberry Dann

’53 Jack & ’56 Cathy Angelo Ludke
’54 Ronald & ’53 Barbara Sniatynski Ernst

’54 Jim & ’55 Audrey Hautzinger Steel
’56 Judith Stolp Smith

’57 Lee Doerring Arneson
’57 Carol Kaufman Rayner-Rayner Foundation

‘58 Tom Brickley
’59 Rich R. Andraschro

’59 Kathleen Cecchini Ford
’59 Steve Hill

’59 Kathryn Tolstyga Madison
’59 Mickey & ’59 Edie Crucianelli Michelson

’60 Sandra Loef Badgerow
’62 Kenneth Wermeling

’63 Mary Casey
’65 John D. & Judith Bleashka Bilotti

Scholarship Fund  to $25:
’82 Theresa Rosado (Santiago)

Scholarship Fund to $50:
’49 Gail F. Procarione

Scholarship Fund of $250:
Albert F. Molinaro

Scholarship Fund of $1,484.84:
1959 Class 

*  *  *
Scholarship Fund to $100

in Memory of:
Dorothy Schackmuth Congdon

by ’44 Oral Congdon
’45 Joanne Kaiser Bush and ’44 Ed Baumann

by ’48 Bobbie Tacke
’55 Nancy Voight Miller

by the 1955 Annual Lunch Group
’55 Jack S. Rubenstein

by ’60 Michael Rubenstein & ‘65 Ellen
Rubenstein Brooks

’71 Alex Savaglio
by ’57 Bill & ’56 Marge Huck Hall

*  *  *
1930 Valiere Anderson Petersen

Memorial Scholarship Fund
To $100

Linda Anderson
Carol Mosey

Peter, Lisa & Brooke Tomaszewski
To $150

Brett & Jacqueline DeRousse
To $250

Constance, Laura, & Andrea Knop

*  *  *
General Operating to $50:

‘83 Gary & ‘84 Peggy Burnet LeMay
General Operating to $250:

Albert F. Molinaro

*  *  *

Thanks for contributing to your alumni association!
With your wonderful gifts, we are able to award scholarships
to deserving seniors, print and mail newsletters, maintain our

website, and recognize Distingushied Alumnus.

The KBHSAA, Inc. is a publicly supported tax-exempt
organization under section 501 (c)(3) of the

Internal Revenue Code. Donations are tax-deductible.

New Life Members
’47 Judge Lowell A. Reed, Jr. (Ret.)
'08 Matthew Gresham

New Members joined at Bradford Honor
Society Craft Show, November 3, 2013

'60 Sandra Loef Badgerow
'76 Vicki Widmanich Altergott
'52 Antoinette (Toni) Czarnecki

Aulozzi
'79 Bonnie Bashinsky Ireland
'12 Christina Reif
'14 Jamie Reif
'82 Theresa Santiago Rosado
'71 Gregory & Susan (Herde)

Smith
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Thank you to all who have submitted updated
information in regards to passing Alumnus. We
apologize for any errors– sometimes we receive
handwritten notes that are hard to read.

’35 Ruth Briney Molitor
’36 Chester “Chet” Woroch
’37 Ruth Schwaiger Pratt Goodwin
’38 Donald H. Thomey
’39 Lorraine Taylor Bemis
’40 Dale R. Lewis, Sr.
’41 Otto Rizzoto
’41 Charles W. Thompson
’41 Helen B. Young Strangberg
’42 Muriel Smith Deardorff
’44 Dominick Batassa
’47 Leslie William Gunter
’48 Elaine H. Nemila Zak
’49 Sophie Tunkieicz
’50 James Casey
’52 Edna Brickley
’52 Thomas T. Young
’53 Alfred (“Freddie” “Buff ”) Ruffalo
’54 Mary Ellen Brickley
’55 Jack S. Rubenstein
‘56 Robert L. Jensen
’58 Roger Lemnus
’60 Theodore G. “Ted” Sternbach



it’s Official
This is a reminder that the only OFFICIAL

Kenosha Bradford Alumni website is:
www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com

If you have any questions, email alumni via
the website. Sign in under your last name
and year of graduation.  The alumni website
now has all  members listed onto our secure
site.

Class Websites: Here are the current
listings of individual class reunion sites.
These are owned by individual graduating
class committees or members, not KBAA.

www.bradford58.com
www.bradford60.com
www.bradford61.com
www.bradford62.com

www.bradfordclassof1963.com
www.classcreator.net/Kenosha-WI-

www.bradford64.com
Bradford-1965/index.cfm

www.bradford69.com
www.bradford73.com
www.bradford75.com
www.bradford78.com
www.bradford80.com
www.bradford81.com
www.bradford83.com
www.bradford84.com
www.bradford88.com
www.bradford89.com
www.bradford90.com
www.bradford93.com
www.bradford98.com
www.bradford99.com

1930s
‘38 Betty Jo holmes Partridge, 2300 monaco dr, Oxnard, Ca 93035-2952
I am a life member (since 1975) and 93 years old.  I would like to hear from anyone who
remembers me and my twin sister, Mary Etta Holmes Powell.  She lives in a retirement
home in Tampa, FL.  I enjoy reading, knitting and exchanging emails with family and
friends.  I am lucky to have my family – three children, four grandchildren and seven
great grandchildren – all living here in California.  

1940s
To the Class of 1942: This is to inform the 1942 class that my mother, Muriel Smith
Deardoff, passed away on January 7, 2014, in a hospital in Macon, GA.  Her father,
Glenn I. Smith, was a history teacher at Kenosha High, and also taught a course in 
“Social Problems”.  I believe he also served as a Student Guidance Counselor.  
Sincerely, Lori Smith Spier (Muriel’s daughter)

1950s
marge huck hall '56 and Bill hall '57:  After 30 years in our home we decided it was
time to move to a condo.  What a job, it's been over 6 months and still have a few boxes
to unpack. It was a good year to move to a condo with all the snow and bad weather, Bill
hasn't missed all the work, I, however still miss my home.  So if you lost contact with us,
that is the reason.  We have a new phone #262-924-5145, same e-mail, whall5@wi.rr.com. 

1958 Class:  The Bradford Class of ’58 meets for breakfast every 4th Wednesday of the
month.  We meet at Hillcrest Family Restaurant, 6000-75th Street, at 9 a.m.  Now that
winter is behind us, let’s get together to celebrate another year.  We still encourage you to
join our website: www.bradford58.com.  It is one of the best means that the reunion
committee has to maintain correct addresses. Many of us have retired to warmer climates
or moved to be closer to our children. By joining the website or subscribing to the
Bradford Alumni Newsletter, we will be able to notify members of upcoming events.
Contact Donna Volpentesta Pontillo.

1959 Class:  Class Scholarship – $1,500 will be awarded to a graduating 2014 Bradford
Senior.   Recipient information will be announced at the Senior Banquet as well as the
1959 October class reunion.

1960s
1967 Classmate: On April 5, 2014, at the annual "Reaching for Rainbows" Pursuit of
Excellence dinner dance,  Michele Serpe was honored with the Living Legend Award for
her selflessness and dedication to humanity.  The program honors the tireless efforts of
Michele and her commitment on behalf of education, and celebration of children and
family. Her accomplishments represent Mary Lou and Arthur F. Mahone multicultural
and humanitarian philosophy.   Congratulations to our Alumni Board member on a job
well done!

Sometimes we must shorten Class Notes submissions due to space limitations.
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$1,000 - KBHSAA, Inc.
Alex Savaglio ‘71 Memorial Scholarship

Past Alumni Association President

$1,000 (2) 1947 January/June Class
Scholarship

$2,500 (2) Bill (‘57) and Barbara Serpe
Scholarships - Students must attend UW
school with an Undergraduate degree in

Business or Computer Science.

$1,000 - Valiere Anderson Petersen
Memorial Scholarship (1930 Class)

for an outstanding Piano student

$1,000 - John (‘57) and Judy (‘60)
Schuetz Wavro Athletic Scholarship
$1,000 - John (‘57) and Judy (‘60)

Schuetz Wavro Scholastic Achievement
Scholarship

$1,500 - 1959 Class Scholarship

SChOlARShIPS 
TO BE AwARDED
MAy 2014

2014 Alumni Banqu Rervation
The 2014 Distinguished Alumni Awards will be presented at the annual banquet being held
on Saturday, June 21, 2014 at the Parkway Chateau.  The banquet begins with cash bar at
5:00 p.m., followed by dinner at 6:00 p.m.  Class of 2014 scholarship recipients will also be
honored at the event, which is open to anyone who attended or graduated from Bradford
High School.  You are also welcome to bring your spouse or a guest.  Cost for the event is
$25 per person, which includes a plated dinner, program and awards to the Distinguished
Alumni we are honoring.  Please fill out the reservation form below and mail with your
check payable to KBHSAA.

Name___________________________________________Class of ________

Address___________________________________ Phone ______________

City______________________________________State____Zip__________

Number of guests attending @ $25.00 per person __________

PLEASE INDICATE HOW MANY OF EACH DINNER:
____Queen Prime Rib of Beef, Au Jus ____Orange Roughy
____Chicken Marsala ____Pasta Primavera

Beef, chicken and fish entrées include potatoes and vegetable blend; 
all entrees include tossed salad, rolls and coffee.

Name(s) of guest(s): ______________________________________________

____________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________
Please return your reservations by June 10, 2014 to the alumni Treasurer:

dulcie dissmore schoff • 2615 24th street • Kenosha, Wi 53140

BLAck T-ShIRT

wITh Red

LeTTeRING

(SHOWN WITH WHITE
LETTERS FOR CLARITY)

If we could eavesdrop on conversations in bradford High School's cafeteria and hallways,
we'd hear one phrase more than any other: bRADFORD STRONG!  We've borrowed this
phrase and adapted it for our new Alumni Association T-shirt, declaring we are ALUMNI

STRONG! Order yours today!

QTY siZe oPTioNs uNiT PriCe iTeM ToTal suB ToTal
S (34-36) $20.00

M (38-40) $20.00

L (42-44) $20.00

XL (46-48) $20.00

XXL (50-52) $20.00

Men's Tall L (42-44) $20.00

Men's Tall XL (46-48) $20.00

Men's Tall XXL (50-52) $20.00

Merchandise Total: $    

NeXT, Please seleCT (•) deliVerY oPTioN

Hand delivery within 10 miles of Bradford High School; or if you wish, you may
pick up your shirt.  (We’ll call you to set up mutually convenient date & time.) Free

Mail my shirt(s) for an additional $5 charge per address. $5.00

delivery Charges Total: $  

ToTal eNClosed (Please make check payable to KBHsaa): $

NAME: _________________________________________________CLASS OF: ______________

ADDRESS: _____________________________________________________________________

CITY / STATE / ZIP: ______________________________________________________________

HOME PHONE:___________________________ CELL PHONE: __________________________

EMAIL  ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________

Please Mail Your order To: KbHSAA – Attention: T-Shirt, P.O box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141

Proceeds of the sale of
ALUMNI STRONG! 
T-Shirts benefit the Kenosha
Bradford Alumni Association, Inc.
Thank you for supporting our programs!
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Kenosha Bradford
Alumni Aociation

P.O. Box 56
Kenosha, WI 53141

First Class Mail
uS Postage

Paid
Permit No 1071

Kenosha, WI

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

SPYS FOR Sale

If you are interested in purchasing one of the editions listed, please contact
Randy Vaccaro (262/551-0510) to reserve it, then mail your check made

payable to Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association, along with a note
indicating year requested and your name/address/phone number to:

SPYS SALES, P.O. 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.
We are looking for Spy editions not listed above

Donations for any years will be greatly appreciated.

1903 (1)
1923 (1)
1925 (1)
1926 (2)
1927 (1)
1928 (1)
1929 (2)
1930 (1)
1931 (1)

1932 (3)
1933 (1)
1934 (1)
1936 (1)
1937 (1)
1938 (2)
1941 (1)
1943 (2)
1946 (3)

1947 (2)
1948 (1)
1949 (2)
1953 (2)
1956 (1)
1965 (2)
1966 (5)
1971 (3)
1972 (5)

1974 (6)
1975 (12)
1976 (3)
1977 (3)
1978 (6)
1979 (6)
1981 (9)
1989 (4)
1990 (1)

1992 (2)
1994 (5)
1995 (8)
1996 (1)
1997 (4)
1998 (9)
1999 (7)
2000 (6)
2003 (3)

2006 (12)
2009 (1)
2011 (1)
2012 (1)
2013 (1)

Yearbook Pricing
$35 each = 1900 to 1998
$55 each = 1999
$65 each = 2000 to present

Prices above include shipping
(or friendly hand delivery if you reside in Kenosha).

Proceeds from Spy sales go to the general operating fund.

Please Stay in Touch!
If you have Class Notes news, a new mailing or email address, and/or phone number, drop us a postcard

with your updated information to: Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.

2014
DiStiNguiSHeD
ALuMNi
BANquet

June 21, 2014
5 p.m.

Parkway Chateau
12304 - 75th St.


